
 Service Date: April 3, 2017 

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
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April 3, 2017

NOTICE RESCHEDULING SETTLEMENT HEARING  

(Now Set for Monday, May 15, 2017, at 1:30 p.m.) 

 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy 

Docket PG-160924 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

On March 9, 2016, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

initiated a complaint against Puget Sound Energy (PSE) as a result of Commission regulatory 

staff’s (Staff) investigation into a natural gas explosion that occurred in the vicinity of 8411 

Greenwood Ave. N, Seattle, Washington. On November 2, 2016, the Commission entered a 

Prehearing Conference Order establishing a procedural schedule. The procedural schedule was 

modified by notice dated January 17, 2017. The revised procedural schedule included, among 

other things, an evidentiary hearing on July 6 and 7, 2017. 

On March 28, 2017, Commission Staff and PSE filed with the Commission a multi-party 

Settlement Agreement (Settlement) and supporting Narrative.1 On March 31, 2017, the 

Commission suspended the procedural schedule in this proceeding and scheduled a hearing on 

the settlement proposal for Monday, May 15, 2017, at 9:30 a.m. Due to an internal scheduling 

conflict, the settlement hearing is now rescheduled to May 15 at 1:30 p.m. 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the hearing scheduled for Monday, May 15, 

2017, is rescheduled to 1:30 p.m. 

GREGORY J. KOPTA 

Administrative Law Judge 

 

                                                           
1 These parties represent that the Public Counsel Unit of the Washington Attorney General’s Office, the 

only other party in this proceeding, has not taken a position on the Settlement. 


